
Perry Township Planning Commission Minutes
October 18, 2018

Members present: Larry Place, Joe Ocenasek, Duane Wood, Walter 
Saxton, Sandra Michalek.  Excused: Mark Fraser.  Guests: Francis 
Griffith & Justin Horvath, SEDP

Agenda: Wood moved, second by Saxton to approve the agenda.  
Carried

Minutes:  Saxton moved, second by Ocenasek to approve 
September minutes.  Carried

Unfinished business:  Horvath reported on the updating of our Master 
Plan being done by SEDP.  Some material doesn't even exist 
anymore and should be removed.  He presented an electronic drive 
of the updates to give to the Clerk.  They used a lot of 2017 
information until the new census info is available.  They got crop 
information from U.S.D. A. and D.E.Q.
The Bath Rd. property is working on funding  There is a solar farm 
proposed in the county and it will be the biggest in the state.  $16 
million will be spent to build it in the farming area.

Township report:  The Bath Rd. building needs new ceiling tile and 
floor registers for heat.
There is no hope for Shiawassee County Jail.  The County may want 
to build a new jail and may put the funding on the ballot on an 
election for next year.

New business: People are complaining about fences.  Some are 
using pallets to make fences.

Violations and permits from the County  were discussed.

Place moved, second by Saxton the adjourn the meeting.  Carried

Sandra Michalek, Secretary
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